
 
March 30, 2020 

Dear Kindergarten, First, and Second Grade Parents, 

The staff and administration at OLL value your opinions as we work to provide your children a quality 

education. Thank you for the feedback from the parent survey. After considering your feedback, as well as 

guidelines from the CDC, we have decided NOT to do weekly paper packets for grades K-2. For safety 

purposes, there will be NO CARLINE packet pickup today or in the future. We recognize this is a shift 

from the information shared yesterday.  Thank you for your continued patience and flexibility as we adapt to 

new circumstances day-by-day.  

After brainstorming this morning with the K-2 team of teachers, we have decided to implement the following 

changes to our digital learning:  

 We are asking that teachers post weekly plans each Monday in their Google Classroom. 

 In Google Classroom, you will receive a digital “packet” of scanned papers with the materials and 

resources your child needs to complete the lessons assigned for the week.  

 You will be able to access weekly plans by 10am on Monday morning’s beginning on April 6th.  

o The resources and materials for April 1st-3rd will be available through Google Classroom on 

March 31st by 4:00.  

 In addition to scanned student resources, teachers will begin recording and sending video lessons for 

both math and language arts daily.  

o The video for each day will be posted by 10am.  

 Every Friday, teachers will “collect” weekly assessments: math, language arts, and in 1st and 2nd 

grades, spelling.  

o Beginning April 6th, parents will need to take a picture or scan the completed assessments 

and email them to their teacher.  

o Please do not return any other work besides the three weekly assessments by 4:00 on Friday.  

Our teachers are dedicated to the safety and health of your children. While digital learning presents particular 

challenges for students at this age level, we will continue doing everything in our power to provide 

opportunities for learning and growth. We understand that not all families have access to a printer at home. If 

you are unable to print in your home, please consider using white boards, paper and pencil, chalkboards, or any 

other creative solution. Your cooperation, flexibility, and patience through this process is greatly appreciated.  

Thank you,  

Corrine Buich 

Principal  


